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	WELCOME
	

	
	

	Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor welcomed new members.
	 1/05

	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	In accordance with Standing Orders, para 7, the following items were starred for discussion:
Item 6 (a)
Graduate School Board Report


- New Degree Schemes

Item 6 (d)
Board of Social Sciences Report


-  Degree Scheme Titles

Item 7 (b)
Academic Standards Committee Report 

- Approval of New Degree Schemes

- Award of Distinctions and Merits

- Academic Decision-Making Structures

- New Examination Regulation

Item 8 (a)
Library Committee Report

·  Large Library Reading Room
Item 6 (a)*
Senate Staffing Committee Report

Item 10 (a)
Latest Budgetary Situation 2004/05 and Financial Forecasts for 2005/06 onwards
Item 10 (b) 
HEFCE Grant Announcement 2005/06

*item moved from reserved business agenda for discussion as unreserved business
	 2/05

	MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 15 December 2005, subject to the following amendment to M.191/04:
the approval of the change of scheme title from BA Sociology, Culture and the Media to BA Sociology and Media Studies takes effect from October 2005, not October 2006.

	 3/05

	BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	Without discussion, those items not already starred on the agenda or indicated at the start of the meeting.


	 4/05

	FORMAL BUSINESS (S/05/01)
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Items of Formal Business reported in Paper S/05/01, copy attached to the file copy of the Minutes.


	 5/05

	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	
	

	
	None.


	 6/05

	VICE-CHANCELLOR’S STATEMENT
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor’s statement to the Senate (Appendix A attached to the web version) covering:

· the University’s successful bids to HEFCE’s Strategic Development Fund
· HEFCE’s capital grants to the University for the period 2006-08 for both research facilities and teaching and learning
· HEFCE’s block grant for 2005/06
· student applications

· the short to medium-term financial situation.


	 7/05

	
	
	

	Bursary Scheme 2006/07

	
	
	

	Noted 
	A recent test case was contributing to policy development on the eligibility of EU students for the University bursary scheme planned for introduction in 2006/07 alongside the introduction of variable tuition fees. Currently the University was under no obligation to provide maintenance bursaries to EU students, although all EU students would be treated the same as UK students for fees purposes. However, EU students who had been settled in the UK for some time were entitled to maintenance grants from the Government and the University was therefore likely to offer such students maintenance bursaries.
	 8/05

	
	
	

	
	The University would receive the £3000 student tuition fee planned for introduction in 2006/07 from the Government via the Student Loans Company (SLC). The SLC would recoup this funding from the graduate via the income tax system once earnings exceed set levels.
	 9/05

	
	
	

	Regional Developments

	
	
	

	Noted
	The University needed to be responsive to change given the competitive market in which HEIs now operated. However, regional developments, such as those in Southend and Suffolk, were intended to complement the University’s core academic activities in Colchester. The University’s primary objective was to recruit more well-qualified students across the full range of provision and it was important that departments continued to reflect on their curriculum in the light of changes in students’ interests.
	10/05

	
	
	

	
	The University was involved in discussion with Southend Borough Council about financial support to the Palace Theatre in Southend, but no conclusions had yet been reached. There were financial risks associated with running a provincial theatre. However, access to the Palace Theatre was of interest to East 15 Acting School and would enable the University of Essex Southend (UoES) to offer degrees in performing arts.
	11/05

	
	
	

	
	The current budget deficit at UoES had resulted principally from delays in generating income from the retail facilities that would become available in the new High Street building. Retail income of £600£700k per annum would accrue regardless of student numbers at UoES once a contract had been secured with a retailer. The University was in the final stages of securing such a contract with a well-established major retailer. 
	12/05

	
	
	

	
	There were high start-up costs relating to the appointment of the academic and administrative staff who were involved in establishing UoES, but further staff recruitment would be pegged to student recruitment and would increase incrementally. The University expected to be successful in its bid to HEFCE for additional funded student numbers (ASNs). These would generate a stable income stream that would increase steadily as students progressed through their studies. Current business plans indicated that all academic programmes would generate a surplus once the High Street building had been completed and a retail contract secured. The establishment of UoES was a long-term project to develop a new campus in Southend offering integrated FE/HE provision in collaboration with South East Essex College. Substantial investment was required to generate the planned returns. 
	13/05

	
	
	

	Overseas Student Recruitment

	
	
	

	Noted
	The importance of strategic partnerships with overseas institutions was expected to grow. However, the imperative to generate income had to be balanced against the cost of complying with stringent QAA requirements and the potential damage that would result from an unsuccessful collaboration. 
	14/05

	
	
	

	
	Some additional staff resource had been approved for the Overseas Relations Office to support the recruitment of international students in an increasingly competitive market. However, there was a growing reliance on professional recruitment agents with expertise in a particular market, and it was therefore not clear that additional investment in staffing levels in the Overseas Relations Office would lead to increased income.
	15/05

	
	
	

	Meadows Student Accommodation

	
	
	

	Noted
	Several members expressed concern about the anticipated write-off of £650k paid as consultancy fees in relation to the Meadows student accommodation development. The project had been deferred for a year because professional advisers had reported that the accommodation would not be self-funding at the planned levels of rent. A final decision as to whether the development would go ahead had not yet been reached.  Further reductions in the cost of the development might be achieved by a process of ‘value engineering’. An alternative scenario, which would require consultation with the Students’ Union, would be to charge higher rents than originally planned.
	16/05

	
	
	

	
	Council had budgeted £491k for professional fees as part of the total cost of the planned building contract. The difference of £159k had resulted from a number of factors, including the identification of substantial infrastructural work that would be required to provide flood defences and additional roads to serve the Research Park and private housing alongside the Meadows student accommodation. This figure would be subsumed into the total cost of the building contract if it were to go ahead. A full report would be made to Council later in 2004/05 and this would be available to Senate members on request.
	17/05

	
	
	

	University Pension Scheme

	
	
	

	Noted
	The University’s pension scheme (USS) generated significant on-costs but was established in such a way that the University could not withdraw from it unilaterally. It was generally agreed that the scheme was generous and well-run and played an important role in the University’s ability to recruit and retain high calibre staff. 
	18/05

	
	
	

	REPORTS OF SCHOOL BOARDS
	

	
	

	(a)
Graduate School (S/05/02)
	

	
	

	New Degree Schemes
	

	
	

	Resolved
	that the following new PhD titles be approved for introduction in January 2005:

PhD in Applied Linguistics

PhD in English Language Teaching

	19/05

	Resolved
	that the following new degree schemes be approved for introduction in October 2005:

MSc in Discrete Mathematics and its Applications

MSc in Entrepreneurship and Innovation

MSc in Photonics Systems and Networks

MSc in Speech and Language Therapy

Postgraduate Diploma in Psychology

Graduate Diploma in Psychology


	20/05

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Postgraduate Diploma in Discrete Mathematics and its Applications had not been included on the list of new degree schemes recommended for approval. This matter would be referred back to the Graduate School for clarification.
	21/05

	
	
	

	Discontinuation of Degree Schemes
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following PhD titles and Masters schemes  be discontinued with effect from October 2005:

PhD/MPhil in Language and Linguistics

MA in Latin American Government and Politics
MA in Theatre.

	22/05

	
	
	

	(b)
School of Humanities and Comparative Studies (S/05/03)
	

	
	
	

	Approval of New Degree Schemes
	

	
	

	Resolved
	that the following new degree schemes be approved for introduction in October 2005:

BA Sociology & Media Studies (HCS variant)

BA American (US) Studies with Film (three-year version)


	23/05

	Discontinuation of Degree Schemes
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following degree scheme be discontinued with effect from October 2005:

BA French with Film Studies


	24/05

	
	
	

	Change of Scheme Title

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following change of title be approved with effect from October 2005:

from:
Certificate of HE in Acting

to:
Certificate of HE in Theatre Arts  


	25/05

	(c)
School of Law
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No items were reported for Senate.
	26/05

	
	
	

	(d)
School of Social Sciences (S/05/04)
	

	
	
	

	Discontinuation of Degree Scheme
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following schemes be discontinued with effect from October 2005: 

BA French Studies

BA Contemporary Ethics and Political Philosophy

BA Business Management with English
	27/05


	Approval of Degree Scheme Title
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Although there was some question about whether the addition of the word ‘studies’ to a degree title implied a reduction in academic rigour, use of the term was well-established in Modern Languages departments throughout the HE sector and it was therefore important to adopt it for student recruitment purposes.
	28/05

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following change of degree scheme title be approved with effect from October 2005:

from
Social Sciences
to
BA Social Science Theories and Methods

from
Modern Languages with French

to
BA French Studies and Modern Languages

from
Modern Languages with Spanish Studies

to
BA Spanish Studies and Modern Languages

	29/05

	
	
	

	(e)
School of Science and Engineering (S/05/05)
	

	
	
	

	Discontinuation of Degree Schemes

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following degree scheme be discontinued with effect from October 2006:

BSc Computing and Economics


	30/05

	
	
	

	REPORTS OF COMMITTEES WHICH REPORT TERMLY TO THE SENATE
	

	
	

	Information Systems Strategy Committee (S/05/06)
	

	
	

	Annual IS Strategy Plan and Budget 2005/06 and Forward Look 2006 – 2009

	

	RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL
	

	
	that the annual IS Strategy Plan and Budget 2005/06 and Forward Look 2006 – 2009 be approved as set out in Paper S/05/06.
	31/05

	
	
	

	Academic Standards Committee (S/05/07 and S/05/08)
	

	
	

	Procedure for Approval of New Degree Schemes
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The current wording of the proposed procedure was not comprehensive enough to cover all types of new degree scheme proposal and it was agreed to amend the wording of approval scheme 1.
	32/05

	
	
	

	
	New degree scheme proposals that included several new optional courses did not require external comments.
	33/05

	
	
	

	Resolved
	(a)
that the following procedure for the approval of degree schemes be approved with effect from 1 April 2005:
 
TYPE OF SCHEME
 
APPROVAL REQUIRED
1

New schemes which are wholly constructed from existing courses or include only one new compulsory course.

Paperwork submitted direct to the School Board;

No external comment required.

2

New schemes which include more than one new course as a compulsory component

Paperwork submitted direct to the School Board;

External comments required.

 

3

New schemes which are in new curriculum areas (as defined by QAA Subject Benchmarks) and/or involve external collaboration, and/or where internal validation is necessary to meet external requirements.

Approval via a Validation Panel which reports to the School Board.

QEO convenes a Validation Panel on behalf of the School Board in line with existing validation procedures in place for collaborative provision.

 

(b)
that new degree scheme proposals which have been prepared using the existing methodology, but which have not yet been submitted to the relevant School Board, should be exempted from the requirements of the new approvals procedure.
	34/05
 35/05

	
	

	Periodic Review Reports
	

	
	

	(a) Accounting, Finance and Management– Management Schemes (UG)
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following schemes be continued until the next cycle of Periodic Review:

BSc 
Business Management

BA 
Business Management with a Modern Language

BA 
Business Management with Modern Languages.

	36/05

	
	
	

	(b) Accounting, Finance and Management – Management Schemes (PGT)

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following schemes be continued until the next cycle of Periodic Review:

MA 
Management Studies

MRes
Accounting, Finance and Management

MSc 
Accounting and Management

MSc 
Finance and Management

MSc 
International Management.

	37/05

	
	
	


	(c) Electronic Systems Engineering (PGT)
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following schemes be continued until the next cycle of Periodic Review:

MSc
Telecommunications and Information Systems (TIS)

MSc 
Computers and Information networks (CIN)

MSc
Physics of Laser communication (PLC)

MSc
Photonics (P).

	38/05

	
	
	

	(d) Sociology (including Criminology) (UG)
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following schemes be continued until the next cycle of Periodic Review:

BA
Sociology (SS)

BA
Sociology (HCS)

BA
Sociology and Public Policy

BA
Sociology and Criminology

BA
Sociology, Culture and the Media

BA
Politics and Sociology.

	39/05

	
	
	

	(e) United States Studies (UG)
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following schemes be continued until the next cycle of Periodic Review:

BA
American (United States) Studies (4 yr)

BA
American (United States) Studies (3 yr)

BA
Criminology and American (US) Studies.

	40/05

	(f) Psychology (UG)

	

	Resolved
	that the following schemes be continued until the next cycle of Periodic Review:

BA
Psychology

BSc
Psychology
	41/05

	

	University Regulations

	
	
	

	(a) Examination Regulations
	

	
	

	Resolved
	that Examination Regulation 6.5 be amended as follows (new text underlined), with effect from 2005/06:

6.5.

No candidate will be admitted to the examination room later than 55 minutes after the start of the examination.  No candidate will be permitted to permanently leave the examination room until 55 minutes after the start of the examination.
	42/05

	
	
	

	(b) Course Enrolment and Timetable Clashes
	

	
	

	Resolved
	that a new regulation be approved for inclusion in the General Regulations: Attendance and Conduct section of the Calendar with effect from 2005-06, as follows:

7.3 [this will entail re-numbering of the remainder of section 7]

Every effort is made to timetable optional courses in such a way that clashes are minimised. However, where a student is enrolled for two courses with a timetable clash between lectures, the student is required to change one of the conflicting courses. Students may request special permission from the Dean of the relevant School to be exempted from this requirement.  Each request will be judged on its merits.


	43/05

	
	
	

	(c) Guidelines for Pre-Boards
	

	
	

	Resolved
	that the following amendment to paragraph 6j (iii) b of the Assessment Policies for Undergraduate Awards of the University of Essex  be approved with immediate effect: 

The Examination Board makes the final decision about whether circumstances are extenuating. However, the (departmental) committee should be chosen so that the Board can have confidence in its recommendations. If the Board has that confidence, it will very rarely ask for the reasons for its recommendations, or alter them.


	44/05

	(d) Exam Boards Acting Outside the Rules of Assessment
	

	
	

	Noted
	Concern was expressed about the proposed wording of the new regulation about Examination Boards operating outside the rules of assessment, in particular the possible reference to notions of arbitrariness or perversity. There was some doubt as to whether a regulation of this kind was required.  It was noted, however, that the current rules of assessment allowed Examination Boards to exercise significant discretion. The Deans had therefore proposed the introduction of a new regulation to enable Chairs of Examination Boards to deal with the rare cases where the decisions of Examination Boards led to unfairness or inconsistency, particularly across departmental or School boundaries. It was suggested that the rules of assessment should be revised in order to prevent such unfairness or inconsistency.
	45/05

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that a new regulation be approved for inclusion in the Examination Regulations: Award and Conferment of Degrees section of the Calendar with immediate effect, as follows:

6.18 [This will entail re-numbering of the remainder of section 6]

a.
The Chair of a Board of Examiners may suspend any particular decision of the Board where:

i.
the decision contravenes either a University regulation, policy, or procedure;

ii.
the decision, in the judgement of the Chair, leads to unfairness or inconsistency. 
b.
In signing the grids at the conclusion of the Board meeting, the Chair shall indicate next to his/her signature that he/she has not approved the decision relating to the relevant candidate number(s). 

c.
The Chair shall then refer the decision to a sub-Committee of Senate by notifying the Vice-Chancellor’s Office. The sub-Committee shall be chaired by the Vice-Chancellor or his/her nominee, and shall consist of not fewer than three further members of Senate who are also senior members of academic staff.  Where possible, the members should be chosen from disciplines cognate with that in the case under consideration. The sub-Committee shall review the facts of the case and take an independent and final decision. Any decision open to the original Board of Examiners shall be available to the sub-Committee. The sub-Committee may wish to view the grids of other students in order to ensure consistency. 

d.
The decisions of the sub-Committee shall not require the agreement of external examiners but the external examiner shall be informed of the decisions.  


	46/05

	
	
	

	RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL
	

	
	that Ordinance 28, paragraphs 3 and 4 be amended with effect from October 2005, as follows (new text underlined):

3.
No recommendation for the conferment or not of a Bachelor's degree to a candidate and for the classification of a degree shall be valid without the consent of all the External Examiners for the scheme present and voting at the meeting of the Board of Examiners for that candidate or, failing this, the consent of a majority of all the Examiners (internal and external) present and voting at this meeting, except when Regulation 6.18 is invoked. 

4.
No recommendation for the conferment or not of a Master's degree and for the classification of the degree shall be valid without the consent of the external examiner(s) for the candidate’s scheme in accordance with the Procedures for Taught Postgraduate Schemes except when regulation 6.18 is invoked.


	47/05

	(e) School Appeals Committees
	

	
	

	Resolved
	that amendments to sections 12 and 13 of the Progress and Appeals Procedures for Taught Course Schemes be approved with immediate effect, as set out in Appendix B attached.  
	48/05

	
	

	Framework for the Award of Distinction and Merit to Masters Students
	

	
	

	Noted
	The Graduate School had developed the proposed framework for the award of distinctions and merits to Masters students in order to address a considerable degree of inconsistency in existing practice across departments. The framework had been developed following consultation with Graduate Directors from all departments and centres and had been given broad support by the Graduate School Board.
	49/05

	
	
	

	
	Some concern was expressed about the impact of implementing the proposed new boundaries for the award of distinctions and merits on departments which had, to date, used different borderlines. It was not clear whether the introduction of new critical marks in the assessment process would affect departments’ existing descriptors for mark ranges. It was noted, however, that the proposed borderline marks related to marks that were aggregated during the final assessment process rather than to marks for individual pieces of work, which could continue to be marked in accordance with existing departmental marking conventions.
	50/05

	
	
	

	
	Students’ Union representatives expressed support for the introduction of the proposed framework, but noted that some departments did not currently award merits and would not be required to do so under the new framework. Concern was expressed that a departmental policy not to award merits to Masters students might have a detrimental effect on the employability of students graduating from those departments. 
	51/05

	
	
	

	Resolved
	(i)
that the framework for the award of distinction and of merit be approved as set out below with effect from October 2005:

Distinction

1.
Marks of 70% or more are distinction level marks.

2.
To obtain a Masters with distinction three conditions should be met:

a)
*two-thirds of the total weighted aggregate marks must be at distinction level;


b)
where the assessment for the dissertation is weighted below 30% overall, the mark should be no less than 67%. Where it is weighted at 30% or above, the mark should be at least 70%;


c)
No component should have an aggregate below 50%.

Merit

1.
Marks of 60% or more are merit level marks.

2.
To obtain a Masters with merit three conditions should be met:


a)
*two-thirds of the total weighted aggregate marks must be at merit level;


b)
where the assessment for the dissertation is weighted below 30% overall, the mark should be no less than 57%. Where it is weighted at 30% or above, the mark should be at least 60%;


c)
No component should have an aggregate below 45%.


*The proportion should be as close to this figure as possible but some variation is inevitable because of the differing scheme structures and course/module weightings.


This framework does not imply a requirement to award degrees with Merit.
(ii)
that departments should amend their rules of assessment for Masters degree schemes where necessary to ensure that they were consistent with the framework;

(iii)
that the framework should be reviewed by the Graduate School Board after one year of operation in order to address any outstanding concerns of departments. 
	52/05
53/05

54/05



	
	
	

	Noted
	The Graduate School would work with individual departments to revise rules of assessment in those cases where there was a potential lack of clarity about the elements of assessed work that would amount to two-thirds of the total weighted aggregate marks.
	55/05

	
	
	

	Code of Practice for Masters Dissertations

	
	
	

	Noted
	Several members of the Senate expressed dissatisfaction with the Code of Practice for Masters’ Dissertations which had recently been approved by the Graduate School Board. Some believed that it was too prescriptive and others that its wording implied that departments provided less supervision to Masters students than was the case. The Graduate School had developed the Code of Practice in response to appeals from students who had alleged that their poor performance had resulted from inadequate supervision. The Code of Practice had been produced following detailed discussion and consultation with Graduate Directors and represented a set of minimal standards that departments were expected to adopt. It was intended to operate as a framework within which the different, discipline-specific approaches to supervision would operate. The Code of Practice was not intended primarily for students, but for departments, which were required to prepare a separate document for students, detailing department-specific arrangements for supervision.
	56/05

	
	
	

	
	There was general agreement that staff should retain brief records of the supervision that they provided to students. This should include evidence of supervision having been offered to students in those cases where students chose not to take up the opportunity. It was noted that complaints about inadequate supervision represented a significant proportion of the cases that had so far been dealt with and, in many cases, upheld by the Office of the Independent Adjudicator, whose jurisdiction had replaced that of the University Visitor. In the light of this, the recommendation that supervisors should retain records about supervision was strongly endorsed by the President of the AUT (Essex Branch). 
	57/05

	
	
	

	
	The Code of Practice did not currently refer to the timeliness of feedback to students on their dissertations and it was agreed that the Graduate School Board should consider whether the Code should be revised to include this.
	58/05

	
	
	

	Reform of Academic Decision-Making Structures
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Academic Standards Committee had established a Working Group to give further consideration to the proposed reform existing academic decision-making structures. The Group would include a representative from each School of study and from the Students’ Union, and would make a progress report to a Heads of Department meeting early in the summer term. The Group would consider existing proposals as well as exploring possible alternatives. The objective was to present a proposal to the Senate at its June 2005 meeting, although this might be an interim proposal if the Group had not yet reached a conclusion. If necessary the consultation process, which would begin with the planned report to Heads of Department, would be extended to cover the period to December 2005 which would be the next opportunity for the Senate to re-visit this matter.
	59/05

	
	
	


	Board of Studies for Learning Partnerships (S/05/09)
	

	
	

	Discontinuation of Awards
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the following schemes be discontinued with effect from October 2005:

South East Essex College

BA (Hons) Tourism Management

BA (Ord) Music Production

Writtle College

BSc (Hons) Environmental Studies

BSc (Hons) Agricultural Engineering Scheme

BSc (Hons) Countryside Management

BSc (Hons) Rural Environmental Management

Open Studies

UNC 0206 Certificate in World Religions

UNC 0201 Certificate in British Archaeology

UNC 0301 Certificate in Psychology

UNC 0303 Certificate in Creative Writing
	60/05

	
	
	

	Approval of New Degree Schemes - Writtle College
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that the that the following new degree schemes be validated for a period of five years for delivery at Writtle College, commencing 1 September 2005:

MSc in Landscape Management
Postgraduate Diploma in Landscape Management
Postgraduate Certificate in Landscape Management
	61/05

	
	
	

	Careers and Employability Committee (S/05/10)
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Report of the Careers and Employability Committee held on 09 December 2004.
	62/05

	
	
	

	REPORTS OF COMMITTEES WHICH REPORT ANNUALLY TO THE SENATE
	

	
	

	Library Committee (S/05/11)
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Students’ Union representatives expressed strong support for the Library’s plan to open the Library Large Reading Room on three Friday nights during the examination period. They believed that there was demand for the Large Reading Room to be open every Friday night during term time. The Library was currently unable to resource the extended opening of the Large Reading Room, given budgetary constraints and the requirement to reduce staff costs. It was agreed that the Library should supply the Students’ Union with further details as to the cost of extending the opening of the Library Large Reading Room from five nights to six during term-time. 
	63/05

	
	
	


	PROPOSED REVISION OF SENATE STAFFING COMMITTEE PROCEDURES (S/05/12)

	

	Received 
	A proposal from the Head of the Department of Economics to amend Senate Staffing Committee procedures such that it should be standard practice to seek external assessors’ reports before the Committee reached a decision on any case for promotion from Senior Lectureship to Readership.  
	64/05

	
	
	

	Noted
	Senate Staffing Committee currently requested external assessors’ reports only in a minority of cases since it was often able to reach a decision in favour of the candidates without requiring such reports. In some cases there would be difficulties in obtaining reports from suitably qualified assessors and, overall, the practice of requiring assessors’ reports in all cases would not be cost-free. It was suggested, however, that the members of Senate Staffing Committee would not always be well-qualified to make decisions about a department’s recommendation without seeking the views of external assessors from within the relevant discipline.
	65/05

	
	
	

	Resolved
	following a vote of 25 in favour and 7 against, that paragraph B.520 of the Senate Staffing Committee procedures be amended with effect from October 2005, as follows (new wording underlined, deleted wording struck through): 


‘Senate Staffing Committee will decide whether assessors’ reports should be obtained for candidates for a Readership.’ 


‘Before making a decision on any case for promotion from Senior Lectureship to Reader under Procedure B, Senate Staffing Committee will obtain external assessors’ reports. Such reports will be considered together with other materials submitted by the candidate and his/her deparment’ 
	66/05

	
	
	

	REPORT OF SENATE STAFFING COMMITTEE – DECEMBER 2004 (S/05/16 – reserved business agenda) (tabled for student members)
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	The report relating to the Working Party on Promotion Criteria and associated recommendations concerning the criteria for promotion to a Senior Lectureship or Readership were withdrawn from the agenda. The Standing Committee on Professorships had met since Senate Staffing Committee had considered this matter and would recommend changes to the criteria for promotion to Professorships to the June 2005 meeting of Senate. The criteria for promotion to Senior Lectureship/Readership and to Professorship were linked and it would be more appropriate for the Senate to receive co-ordinated recommendations from the Senate Staffing Committee and the Standing Committee on Professorships at its next meeting. 
	67/05

	
	
	

	Review of Conduct of Annual Review at Departmental Level
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that amendments to paragraphs A.100, A.200, A.420, A.430, B.430, B.440, B.470 and B.520 of the Annual Review Procedures be approved with effect from October 2005, as set out in Appendix A to the report of Senate Staffing Committee (2.12.04), copy attached to the file copy of the minutes.
	68/05

	
	
	


	Promotionary Periods and Permanency for Teaching Fellows
	

	
	
	

	Resolved
	that amendments to paragraphs C.310, C.320 to C.323 and C.325 to C.328 of the Annual Review Procedures be approved with effect from October 2005, as set out in Appendix C to the report of Senate Staffing Committee (2.12.04), copy attached to the file copy of the minutes.  


	69/05

	
	
	

	REPORTS FROM FINANCE AND STRATEGY COMMITTEE
	

	
	

	(a)
Latest Budgetary Situation 2004-05 and Financial Forecasts for

2005-06 onwards (S/05/13)

	

	Noted
	Students’ Union representatives requested further information about the provision of non-alcoholic social space for students in light of the decision to defer the Meadows student accommodation project for a year. It was agreed that this matter should be considered by the University Students’ Union Consultative Group (USUCON) in the first instance.
	70/05

	
	
	

	(b)
HEFCE Grant Announcement 2005-06 (S/05/14)


	

	Noted
	The allocation by HEFCE of an additional £3,000 to support students with disabilities was not related to the £3,000 allocated as an annual contingency figure to meet the needs of disabled students in the Information Systems Plan and Budget.
	71/05


Joanne Tallentire
Senior Assistant Registrar
18 May 2005
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